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0 ne  of the most  promis ing techno log ical  
applications for increasing the competitiveness 
of the taxi industry is the development of new 
mobile e-hail applications for all taxicabs as well 

as for- hire vehicles. These applications will attempt to "level the 
playing field" created by lopsided laws favoring Transportation 
Network Companies (TNCs). 

There are a number of publicly initiated projects by 
transportation regulators, as well as private industry efforts 
underway, to institute so called "universal taxi apps." The 
law firm of Windels Marx Lane 6 Mittendorf, LLP, in a partial 
pro bono or volunteer engagement with the City of Montreal, 
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conducted a comprehensive survey and analysis of all 
pending projects. The firm assisted the Montreal "Innovation 
Committee" with recommendations for policy making. 

The full report can be accessed at: 

http://www.windelsmarx.com/resources/documents/ 
Study%20for%20a%20Central ized%20Appl icat ion% 
20for%20Taxis%20in%20Montreal%20-%20April%2020l 6.pdf. 

It will be showcased at the annual conference for the 
International Association of Transportation Regulators (IATR) 
in San Francisco (September 22-25, 2016) at a "universal taxi 
app workshop" for regulators. 

There is Nothing Pro-Worker 
in the PRO Act
February 05, 2020

Labor unions have been in decline for decades. But now 
the Protecting the Right to Organize, or PRO Act, under 
consideration in Congress is working to rebuild union 
membership by fundamentally changing how union elections 
are held. Perhaps, most concerning for small businesses is 
that the PRO Act would eliminate the secret ballot process, 
creating an environment ripe for coercion.

Now is the time to contact your elected officials in the U.S. 
House of Representatives and ask them to oppose the PRO 
Act, H.R. 2474.

Specifically, the PRO Act delivers even more power to the 
National Labor Relations Board (NLRB), which oversees 
union elections. 

What’s more, the PRO Act would require employers to share 
their employees’ private contact information with union 
organizers in advance of an election without the employees’ 
consent. Furthermore, the PRO Act would allow union 
members to boycott anyone in a supply chain even if they 
don’t work directly for the company.

This bill doesn’t stop there. It also includes restrictions on 
the use of subcontractors and requires employees in heavily 
unionized industries to pay dues whether or not they are part 
of the union. This is  known as a “closed shop.” 

“The PRO Act is a union wish list that will hurt workers, 
consumers, small businesses, and the economy,” said Brad 
Close, NFIB Acting President.

Small businesses work hard to attract, train, and retain its 
workforce. H.R. 2474 would be a gift to unions that would 
hurt both employers and employees. 

This is why we need you to take action.  If you have not 
already urged your representative to vote NO on H.R. 2474, 
the PRO Act, please contact them today and make sure they 
know to oppose this legislation.  

Once the complaint is filed, regardless of merit, and the NLRB 
obtains authorization cards from a majority of workers. It can 
simply nullify the election and establish the union. This takes 
away the right to a secret ballot election.

If a union loses an election in a workplace, it can file a 
complaint with the NLRB claiming the employer interfered in 
the election process – whether or not that’s true. 


